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LORD MAYOR'S DISTRESS RELIEF FUND

MEDIA RELEASE





18 March 2021
Further payments distributed to home owners devastated by Wooroloo and Hills Fire
An additional payment of $25,000 has been approved to all owner occupiers whose homes were destroyed in the recent Wooroloo and Hills Bushfire.

The Lord Mayor’s Distress Relief Fund (LMDRF) Board made the decision on Monday with the second $25,000 payment being deposited into approved applicant’s bank accounts this week.

This $25,000 is additional to the initial Quick Response Grants of $25,000 that has already been distributed to approved people.  It means people who suffered a complete loss of property that they owned and resided in have now received $50,000.
The LMDRF Board also broadened the categories of assistance to home owners who suffered partial property damage, or lost other property, such as water tanks, fencing and sheds.

The Lord Mayor Distress Relief Fund is continuing to receive generous donations from the community and business, reaching an incredible $15,799,753.
Presiding Chair Lord Mayor Basil Zempilas said the generosity of West Australians had ensured further money was sent immediately to people that had their homes destroyed in the recent fires.

“I was delighted the Board was able to quickly distribute an additional $25,000 to home owners who lost everything,” he said.

“The ability to distribute funds to people who need it most in a quick and measured way is a hallmark of this fund and why I have been so grateful to everyone who has donated.”

The LMDRF Board will work quickly to ensure two-thirds of all money raised is distributed as quickly as possible. The remaining money will be contributed to the longer term and emerging needs of the affected communities.

Individuals choosing to rebuild will also able to access up to $2000 to assist with additional costs associated with Bushfire Attack Level  approvals.

This weekend Carlton United Breweries  donated 400 kegs of Carlton Dry across pubs, clubs and hotels throughout Western Australia with all proceeds of sales going to the LMDRF.
“I encourage all Western Australians to visit their local, buy a beer and support their fellow Western Australians who are doing it tough following this devastating bushfire,” Lord Mayor Basil Zempilas said.

“I’ll certainly be going to a pub, or two, this weekend and shouting a few beers for people in the knowledge that the money is going to those that need it most.

“This is a wonderful donation by Carlton Dry and one I think everyone can get behind and support - in a responsible manner.”
People still can still donate at appealswa.org.au or visit any Bankwest branch. 
The appeal will end on 31 March, but fundraisers will continue to be carried out up until 30 June. 
For more information or to apply for funds go to www.appealswa.org.au 
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